

## DEPUTATION MEETING MINUTES

**Date:** 23<sup>rd</sup> April 2014

**Deputation Group:** Boot and Commons Road Residents Association

<b>Councillors Present:</b>	Cllr. Trevor Gilligan Cllr. Eoin O'Broin
<b>Deputation:</b>	Fiona Byrne Sarah McDonald Blanche Courtney Suzie O'Keeffe
<b>Council Officials Present:</b>	
Paula O'Rourke	Environmental Services
Andrew O'Mullane	Roads and Water Services
Willie Sheils	Community Services
Dee Kelly	Community Services
Patricia Davis	Community Services

Apologies from Cllr. Breda Bonner.

The meeting was **chaired** by Councillor Trevor Gilligan.

<b>Item No. 1.</b>	a) Parking – no spaces for residents, additional traffic due to parking from parents of school children and from local businesses, b) Roads – traffic calming required along the pedestrian walkway at entrance to Lilliput Lane.	
	<b>Action To Be Taken</b>	<b>Responsibility</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Andrew will arrange a site visit and reply to the Residents Association with some solutions that may alleviate the problems.</li> </ul>	Andrew O'Mullane

<b>Item No. 2.</b>	Signage: -Safety signs required regarding speeding, children at play, and a heritage sign for St. Brigid's Well. -House numbering road signage required for emergency services.	
	<b>Action To Be Taken</b>	<b>Responsibility</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Andrew will arrange a site visit and reply to the Residents Association.</li> <li>Andrew will inspect the nameplates/signs and carry out maintenance or replacement if necessary.</li> </ul>	Andrew O'Mullane

<b>Item No. 3.</b>	Lighting – poor lighting behind no. 125 Boot Road and at tarmac footpath parallel to Rockfield Drive. Maintenance of faulty lights and tarmac footpath near entrance to estate.	
	<b>Action To Be Taken</b>	<b>Responsibility</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Faulty lights should be reported to public lighting section of SDCC. The exact location and pole number is required.</li> <li>Lighting in the area should improve with Newlands Cross interchange.</li> </ul>	Andrew O'Mullane

<b>Item No. 4.</b>	Grass – due to lack of parking spaces the grass is destroyed in some areas.	
	<b>Action To Be Taken</b>	<b>Responsibility</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Paula O'Rourke will arrange a site visit with the Residents Association.</li> </ul>	Paula O'Rourke

<b>Item No. 5.</b>	The Residents Association would like to request the local Councillors to walk the area.	
	<b>Action To Be Taken</b>	<b>Responsibility</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Councillors and Residents identified some items that will need to be followed up after the meeting.</li> </ul>	Local Councillors